COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
GENERAL MEETING 
November 11, 2010

The November 11, 2010 meeting of the Santa Barbara Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order by member Susan Carty at 7:00 pm.
WELCOME:  Susan welcomed guests and three new members.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Ruth Walters is in the hospital after a car accident.

Next board meeting is November 18, 2010 at Maravilla at 6:30 pm.  Dinner at Fresco North at 5:00 pm.

December Meeting:  There will be a FAT QUARTER exchange at the meeting.

For refreshments, everyone is encouraged to bring holiday goodies to share.  Be sure to mark the bottom of your plate.  Roxanne will be passing around a clipboard to sign up to help with December refreshments as she will be out of town.  Volunteers are needed to organize, set up, serve and clean up at the December meeting.  Please sign up and include your email address and phone number. Please remember to pick up your cups, napkins, and any trash after the meetings and place in trash cans.

Amazon:  Karen Pickford reported on a fundraising opportunity through Amazon. If members go through the Amazon link on the guild website, the guild will receive a percentage of the sale.  Karen explained how it works and information will be in the newsletter.

Nomination for President:  Irelle Beatie is running for President.  She will have an article about herself in the next newsletter.  There will be an election in December.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Workshops:  Patty Six reported the Road to California bus trip will be January 22, 2011.  There is a 40 person minimum and the price includes a ticket to the show.  Sign ups are at the workshop table.  The workshop with Tonye Phillips is full.  Members can sign up for the January workshop with Sandy Turner.
Block of the Month:  Darilyn, Cathe, and Kathy explained the December block, Wreath.  The winners for this month’s blocks are Marilyn Kisch and Betty Kelley.  

Opportunity Quilt:  Sue Davies reported that the drawing will be next month for the Opportunity Quilt.  Kathy Rose reported that no one has volunteered for the next Opportunity Quilt.  Several proposals have been suggested.  One option is to have the opportunity quilt only during the quilt show year.   Another is not to have an opportunity quilt. A third option would be to auction a trip some place such as Sister, Oregon.  There will be a questionnaire on the ballot in December.

Community Quilts:  Yolanda and Louise presented hand made gifts to the Unity Shoppe. Barbara Tellefson from the Unity Shoppe thanked the members for the gifts and gave a special thank you to Marty Frolic for her campaign to make 146 stockings.  Barbara went on to explain how the Unity Shoppe operated and the thousands of people that the organization helps.  Yolanda reported that quilts will be given to Hospice next month.
Quilt Show:  Karen Pickford reported that a full accounting of the quilt show will be in the next newsletter.  The Quilt Show cleared $10,000.  There are still some items for sale from the show.
SHOW& TELL: Fifteen members presented their finished quilts or made an announcement.
BREAK:  Hosted by the Loose Threads
DOOR PRIZES:  Door Prizes took in $167.00 and awarded prizes to Barbara MacCallum, Bee Saunders, Nola Fergusen, and Darilyn Kisch.  Prizes were donated by Grant House, Craft Essentials, Quilt Ventura, Baron’s Fabrics, Creation Station, and the Fabric Quarter.
PROGRAM:  Suzy Pelovsky introduced the guest speaker, Tonye Belinda Phillips.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs

Recording Secretary
